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John is a 43 year resident of Hermosa Beach, and one of the founders 

of the Murals Project. John is also on the Board of Directors of the 

Hermosa Beach Historical Society, where he served as its Treasurer for 

10 years. He was a founder of the HB Girls’ Basketball League, and a 

Coach for 3 years. He is a member of the Friends of the Library and the 

HB Sister City Organization, and has volunteered for Friends of the 

Parks, Shakespeare in the Park, and the Mama Liz Thanksgiving Dinner. 

Still a beach volleyball player, he was Tournament Director of the 22nd 

Street Volley Classic for almost twenty years, winning three times. He 

was married to his wife, Sue, for 50 years, before she passed away in 

2017. He has two grown daughters, and seven grandchildren. For the 

Murals Project, John serves as Chair of the Site Selection Committee. 


